
 

 

 

 

 

 

             12 January 2024 

 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 10 October 2023, I have the honour to circulate herewith a letter 

from H.E. Mr. Paul Goa Zoumanigui, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Guinea and 

H.E. Ms. Sanita Pavļuta-Deslande, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Latvia,                 

co-facilitators of the intergovernmental process to review arrangements contained in General 

Assembly resolutions 75/290 A and 75/290 B and their annexes on the strengthening of the 

Economic and Social Council and the review of the High-Level Political Forum on 

Sustainable Development, outlining the start of the process.   

The first informal consultation will take place on Thursday, l5 February 2024 at            

10 a.m. in the ECOSOC Chamber. 

I encourage Member States to actively engage in the process and extend their full support 

and cooperation to the co-facilitators.  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 

 

             Dennis Francis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


